LONGHILLS VILLAGE POA BOARD MEETING
February 12, 2019
 Meeting called to order by Anthony Baker @ 7:05 pm
In Attendance
Anthony Baker – Chair, Cindy Stracener, Doug Stracener, Kayla Judkins, Scott 
Spakes, Teresa Price, Jason Schlau
Board Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Anthony Baker reported that the website was up, running and current.  The meeting was then opened with filling all positions and discussing the duties required by each position.  There are only 4 Officers: President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer.  All other positions are directors.  The new positions of the Directors will be temporary until voted upon at the annual meeting.  The positions of Officers and Directors are as follows: Secretary – Sondra Derden; Treasurer – Cindy Stracener; Director of Communications/Activities – Scott Spakes; Director of Landscape and Special Projects – Jason Schlau.  The current positions of President, Vice-President, and New Member Directors will remain the same.
Treasurer Report 
Seeing as how there was not a Treasurer on board because of our former Treasurer stepping down, the only report that could be given was by Anthony Baker, who temporarily assumed the responsibilities.  He stated that three deposits have been made from the residents for their annual dues.  The deposits were for $11,755, $4,365 and $2,550.  Until we completely switch over all financial duties, we are not able to receive a bank statement from our bank and therefore cannot supply LHV with an expenditure report for 2018.  As soon as the Treasurer is up and running, we will put together that information and plan to present it at the annual meeting.  Cindy Stracener has agreed to take over this Officer position.
Landscape and Special Projects Report – 
Our former Director of Landscape and Special Projects had to step down as well, but all in attendance agreed that the current landscaping company was doing a fantastic job.  Jason Schlau will be taking over these duties.     
Compliance Report – Perry Faver
 Perry Faver and Anthony Baker met before the meeting to get a report on compliance due to the fact that Perry would not be available.  Perry told Anthony that there were no major infractions to report, but also that he would be on top of his job when he returned.     
Communications & Activities Report – Doug Stracener
Cindy reported that the road between Augusta Drive and Highway 5, did not belong to the city nor did it belong to Longhills Village.  It is the property of Longhills Inc. but maintenance to the road is the responsibility of an access easement agreement of Longhills Land, which is Lindsey.  The issue of the pool was discussed, and it was agreed that we would let it be a neighborhood vote as to what steps we would take next concerning it.  Security cameras was also a hot topic, as many in the neighborhood has had issues or instances involving crime.  Blocking off the entrance/exit from Augusta was also considered.  All these items too, will be discussed at the annual meeting and then put to a neighborhood vote as to what we do or not do with security cameras and streets.  A security patrol is also being entertained by the board.    
Adjournment
The motion to adjourn was given at 8:55 pm and the motion was passed.
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